
 
HELLO NEIGHBORS SOCIAL COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES 

April 5, 2019 
 

Mission Statement 
“Hello Neighbors Social Committee’s purpose is to enable the KCCA community to engage in warm and wel-
coming social activities while maximizing residents’ involvement, initiating interactions and building new rela-

tionships.” 
 
 
 

Attending:  All present   
Guests Attending:  Ginny Jones - Jeannie Alexander - Sherry Pattison 
 
Marsha Schauer has sold her condo and will no longer be a committee member.     
 
Financial:   Judy reported that HNSC has 368.72 + $40.00 in cash.  Submitting request for  
                    $116.00. 
 
 
Pies of March -  Held March 17, 2019 from 2:00 to 4:00 pm/Banquet Room.                   

� 80 people attended with 24 pies being donated.  Only 18 to 20 pies were needed. 
� Future Suggestions:  Stick to advertised time with pie pieces set aside for late        ar-

rivals. Clean-up too early takes away from socialization.         
 
New Resident Welcome - May 5th  (Setup at 1:30pm - Start at 2:00 pm) 

� Peggy will be gone for 2 weeks before the event. 
� Dianne and Judy will be greeters/checkin. 
� Volunteer for goodies - Mary Lou  
� Judy and Nancy - Will do flowers, mugs, car wash tickets and wine for      

drawings. 
� Patricia will get phone directories from the office and green new resident   

packets.  
 
Annual Membership Meeting - May 21, 2019  

� Start at 5:30 pm.  
� Goodies - Cheese & Crackers & Carrots/Celery - Judy and Peggy. 
� Article will be in newsletter.  
� More details & refreshments decided at the 5/3/19 meeting.   

 
First Sunday    

� Elaine has volunteers to contact for upcoming months.    
� Regina - April    
� Lis and Mary - May. 

Other 



� Ginny Jones from Movietime spoke to committee regarding having Movietime 
under umbrella of HNSC in order to give movies a social recognization in the 
community.  Movie #57 being shown today.  Movies now once a month with 
the hope to expand again to 2 times a month.    Ginny now has Dianne 
Tyhurst and Judith helping her do the setup.       

� Morning Coffee, Sherry Pattison, joined the meeting discussion and agreed 
that Morning Coffee would benefit by being under the umbrella of HNSC.  

                      Advantages would be not having Morning Coffee as a club with the added 
  benefit of being able to continue without any changes.   

� Jeannie Alexander, the Potluck organizer, also expressed her desire to be  
under HNSC.  Jeannie said the next potluck is being planned for 5/27/19 but 
she has to coordinate with Music Club time. 

� Peggy Trees explained that the 3 groups would be branches of HNSC and not 
be clubs with another advantage of having more people to help if needed. 

� MOTION made to accept Morning Coffee, Movietime  and Potlucks as sub-
committees of HNSC.   All approved.   

 
July 4th Parade - Coffee and donuts while gathering 

�  Committee - Nancy, Peggy, Helen and Carolyn. 
�  Meeting on April 23rd at the Clubhouse at 10:00 am. 
�  Sherry Pattison and Blaine Ewers will assist. 

 
KCCA Office Window Volunteering 

� On Hold 
 
Other Continued 

� Peggy Trees has cards from Pies of March - a list of duties to be done for the 
event preparation.  Peggy would like to put together a sheet of paper which 
goes up for every event.  Mary Lou said she will work on this project to do 
separate lists for the various functions. 

  
 
Next Meeting: May 3rd, 2019 at 10:00 a.m. 
 
The Meeting was adjourned at 11:00 a.m. 


